St Mary the Virgin, Bletchingley
PCC Meeting held on Monday July 13th in church

Present:
Rev’d Phe (Rector)	Lynn Hargreaves McCallum
April Alexander (Churchwarden)	Sandie Hooper
Bill Alexander (Treasurer)	Jennifer Hyde
Pamela Cock	Jeff Marks
Kate Doody	Cyril Mighall
Richard Fowler (Churchwarden)	Valerie Muller (PCC Secretary)
	Penny Sherrington
Apologies: Clemmie Sellick
The meeting opened in prayer led by the Rector who also thanked everyone for coming.
Resignation Letter from Owen Thurston
Owen Thurston has resigned from both the PCC and the choir. The Rector and PCC Secretary have written to Owen thanking him for his service to the PCC and noting the comments he had made.
As his resignation letter had been sent to all members of the PCC the Rector asked if anyone had any comments to make about the content of his letter. Kate Doody suggested the letter should not have been sent to everyone. The only other comment was that there should now be closure about the issue and it should not be discussed any further.
The main purpose of this meeting was to discuss how best to resume services in the church.
A plan was drawn up that has now been circulated to all the congregation and is attached to these minutes.
· There will be no procession, no singing, no readers or intercessors, no sharing the peace and the host will be brought to communicants as they stay in their pews.
· Details of how people would need to book, arrive at church, sanitise hands and be shown to their pews were all discussed. 
· As the role of ‘welcomers’ has changed considerably, it was agreed to now call them ushers. In the first instance existing Welcomers (April to ask Welcomers) and Servers (Cyril to ask servers) if they are happy to do this. The choir, who will not be singing might also be used.
Quite a few people will be needed at each service so we may need to recruit from the congregation as well. It would be really good to involve the children and young people as ushers, to involve them.
· There will be a training session on Saturday morning for the ushers to familiarise themselves with the new protocols at 10am
· Social distancing will be important to maintain 
· Val will draw up a list of the demographics of the congregation so that Richard and Phe can create a plan of how seating might look. Initially the service will be limited to 50 attendees. They will need to register so that we have details of them for Test and Trace purposes. These records will only be kept for 21 days. Val to set up tickets with ‘iknow church’. A link can then be sent to everyone on the parish list as well as being put on Facebook.
· There will initially be an 8am Holy Communion and a 9.30am Parish Communion. The 9.30am service will be filmed and put on YouTube later in the day.
It is hoped to have an outdoor service possibly on Grange Meadow, but need to see how the services in church work out first.
APCM The date of the Annual Parochial Church Meeting was set for Sunday September 27th following the 9.30am service.
The meeting finished with everyone saying the Grace together.
